
     Minutes for CEPP Meeting of December 1, 2010 

In attendance: Logan Brenner '12, Rochelle Calhoun ,Terry Diggory, Ruben Graciani, Mimi Hellman, Chris 
Kopec, Muriel Poston, Josh Ness, Bob Turner (chair); Guests Ann Henderson and Dave DeConno 

I. Discussion of the Minutes of November 10 and 17 deferred until December 8, 2010. 

II.    Ann Henderson presented the Academic Calendar for CEPP’s approval for the twentieth and final 
time.  Due to the early Labor Day in 2013, it is possible to schedule a week long break at Thanksgiving.  
However, CEPP decided to approve the 2013-14 Academic Calendar as scheduled with the usual three 
day break.  CEPP felt it would cause too much confusion in future years when Skidmore would not be 
able to repeat the Thanksgiving week vacation.   

III.   CEPP discussed John Brueggeman’s email concerning the motion on accepting the transfer of on-line 
course resolution.  

IV.    Bob Turner updated CEPP on the visit to Skidmore of Catherine Ross, the Managing Director of 
Wake Forest University's Teaching and Learning Center.  Professor Ross will give a presentation at 
Academic Staff on "Myths and Research on Student Evaluations" and conduct a workshop on best 
practices in student ratings.  CEPP and CAPT will also attend. 

V. CEPP briefly discussed its agenda for the Fall Retreat on January 13 in the Test Kitchen.   

 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted by Bob Turner 

 

 


